
STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  July 30, 2018      
 
RE: 216 Eanes Lane (permit application # T18-8480) 
 
FROM:   Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 
An application was received requesting the removal of (1) Sapodilla tree.  
Several site inspections were done and documented the following: 
 

    Tree Species: Sapodilla (Manilkara zapota) 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 



 
 

 



 



 



 



 



 
 

 
                                 

 



 
Diameter: 36.3”  
Location: 80% (backyard tree)    
Species:  100% (on protected tree list)  
Condition: 60% (fair overall, some canopy damage due to hurricane)  
Total Average Value = 80%  
Value x Diameter =  29 replacement caliper inches 
 
Note:  Property owner and representative had a concern regarding 
an uplifted root and a potential lean to the tree trunk.  Old photos 
indicate the tree trunk has always had a lean.  Inspections 
document that all the roots except for one surface root are still in 
place in the ground. 
 
The neighbor recently dug a large hole in the backyard and installed 
a pool/spa.  The fill from the work was piled against the base of the 
sapodilla tree.  It is thought that during this construction work the 
root was uplifted.  
 
The canopy of the tree was properly trimmed after the hurricane 
(with permits).  Due to the lack of absolute evidence of a safety 
threat of a leaning tree with uplifted and unsecured roots, denial of 
the removal permit is recommended.  It is recommended that a 
permit be issued to cut/remove the uplifted root (permit required 
due to the size of the root and closeness to the main trunk).    
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